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Jaguar Drivers Club of Natal 

 
Chairman Jack Clough Tel / Fax: 031-701 3849 Cell: 082 4455301 swanfield@telkomsa.net 

Secretary Lynette Clough Tel / Fax: 031-701 3849 Cell: 082 3369 571 swanfield@telkomsa.net 

Events  
Co-ordinators 

Stephen Nell Tel (a/h): 031-464 0030 Cell: 083 6920 682 nellfamily@telkomsa.net  

Patron Peter Fielding Tel 039-976 1995 Fax: 086 5112 871 jagmg@telkomsa.net 

 

NEWSLETTER: DECEMBER 2010 
 
Chairman’s Comment 
 
Hi everyone 
 
As the Christmas season is upon us and the traffic on the roads are increasing, I thought it would be interesting to 
share this piece of information with you. This is important as the metro cops will be on full alert during this festive 
season. In order to sponsor the Metro police Christmas party and reinforce the traffic ordinances, they have installed 
a series of high-tech laser cameras at some intersections. At the moment these cameras are at Edwin Swales Drive & 
Titren Roads (both directions) and on the M7, at M7/N2 West side going towards the Bluff. They are also at the 
Umgeni & Alpine Road intersections on the east side going towards the N2. These laser camera's take pictures of you 
speeding +- 70km/h 
 
(speed limit in these areas is 60km/h) in all the lanes irrespective if the traffic light is green, amber or red. It also 
takes a picture if you jump the robot  in each lane individually as well as your speed. It does not work off sensors in 
the road, it is 4x LAZER camera's. In the pics you can see the camera box +- 50 metres from the stop line and in the 
front is the auxiliary flash to enhance the picture. Each camera box has 4x digital cameras and cost's about R250k 
each. I wonder how long it will take to recoup the outlay per box - not very long considering the amount of robot 
jumpers we have amongst us!!! 
Jack 
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Past events  

 

On Sunday the 14
th
 of November, a few of the members of the Jag Club joined the DECC to venture up to 

Dunrobin nursery, to the Bizzie Lizzie restaurant. Although we left in overcast weather, by the time we 
arrived there, there was a fine mist rain falling. The DECC had booked out the entire shadecloth covered 
decking area for lunch, unfortunately the rain became heavier so we all adjourned to the verandah area. We 
were made extremely welcome by the affable chairman of the DECC (coincidently also a Jack) and the rest 
of the DECC members.  
 
Even though the weather did not play its part, the camaraderie made up for it. The delicious meal was the 
cherry on the cake. After lunch, some members wandered through the nursery, admiring all the plants. This 
is what some members of the Jaguar club did that Sunday. What were you doing? 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Figure 1: Not even the weather can put Laurie Henning off from brining his car out on a run! 

Figure 2: Our newest run member Keith Harris with Fiona Hoyland who delayed his return trip to Mozambique to come 

along with us on our Jag run 

Figure 3: A very interesting hotrod in immaculate condition 
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Reaction to the Jaguar Run 
 
Hi Stephen, it was finally great to be able to join you guys for a great day out, believe me, it was far 

better than my normal Sunday, either directing the gardener on things I am sure he has far more 

knowledge off, or the normal reading of the Sunday papers, mainly the adds as the news is in most 

cases very boring, or very negative. As I explained I work in Maputo and come to Durban every 

second week, unfortunately last year every time you had something on it was the weekend I was in 

Mozambique. 

 

With that in mind I would like to offer my services as the brand Ambassador to Glenfiddich in 

Mozambique and Swaziland to do a whisky tasting, the whisky will be a twelve year old, fifteen year 

old and eighteen year old Glenfiddich, little bit of history and information on the single malt 

whisky. Dates available are Nov 26
th 

or 27
th
, Dec 10

th, 
11

th
, Jan 7

th 
8

th
. Let me know if you have a 

response from the members. 

 

Thank-you again and look forward to the next event. 

 

Kind Regards 

Keith Harris 

 

Based on this letter, received from Keith, the invitation to the Jag members is out there, and 
depending on the response we will take Keith up on his kind offer and schedule a whisky 
tasting afternoon/evening. 
 
As you can see Keith has provided possible dates, but our recommendation is that it be held in 
January. Please send your views with regards to a possible date. 
 
Subscriptions 
 
As per the request of the treasurer here are the banking details for the annual Jag membership 
subscription: 
 
The subs or membership fees are R220 and it can be paid directly to Lynette at Testcor or 
paid into the bank account. Please forward proof of payment to Lynette Clough at Testcor. 
 
The banking details are as follows: 
Standard Bank 
Account Name: Jaguar Drivers Club 
Branch: Westville 
Branch Code: 045426 
Account Number: 257801014 
Account type: Savings 
 
Testcor details to which proof of payment should be sent to: 
TESTCOR 
swanfield@telkomsa.net 
Mobile +27 82 4455 301 
Tel +27 31 701 3849 
Fax +27 86 560 2111 
PO Box 533, Pinetown, 3600, South Africa 
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E-type for sale 
 
1970 series 2 fhc, wire wheels. 
Good condition 
Yellow 
Original service handbook 
Pioneer front loading cd/ radio. 
Pirelli cinturato’s 
Ex Stuart Cunningham car. 
Current owner since 1997. 
Mileage: 50745  

 
Contact: Chris Colverd 
013 764 1500 
stayover@wayfarers.co.za 

For more information. 
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Events 
 

Thursday 16 December  This is a very special occasion to which the DECC has invited us to 
join. This occasion is the annual Christmas party. 
 
It will be held at the Westville Country Club (Link Road). There is limited space and booking is 
essential. Please RSVP by the 6th  of December (Monday) as we have to give the DECC a final 
count. There is ample parking, and the DECC has said that there would be tables set out for the 
NDJC. It is R80 per person.  
 
We have some members already who have indicated that they will be attending: 
 
Val and Peter Fielding 
Jack and Lynne Clough 
Steve and Elsabe Nell 
John and Patsy Kerr 
Jeff and Di  
Jo Jacobs and Wife 
Garth and parther 
 
 
 
PLEASE continue to send in your contributions, comments, tips, opinions, any vehicles 
for sale, whatever, and remember to diarise the Events! 
 
 
We look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Kind Regards 
Steve Nell 


